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BOOK YOUR TICKETS NOW 

Weekly Newsletter -  Issue #72.3 

F U R Z E PLATT  FOCUS 

Monday 15th January - Friday 19th January 2024 

PTFA 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Dropping Off/Picking Up  

Over recent weeks, the start and end of 

the school day has sadly been marked by 

a cacophony of car horns due to the 

impatience and/or poor driving of people 

dropping off or picking up children. 

We have had cars blocking our parking lanes and 

subsequently the main highway, parking on double yellow 

lines as well as pavements, as well as reversing and even 

driving the wrong way through the one-way system. Such 

behaviours are a danger to our children, and I request that 

all parents and carers are considerate when driving near 

the school site. 

There is only a limited number of parking spaces at the 

front of school. If you are unable to park in a space, please 

move up the lanes and circulate around to allow cars 

behind you to move through. Please do not stop on the 

yellow lines as you turn into school as this blocks the main 

highway and poses a risk to those leaving our site.  

Please also consider arranging a meeting point beyond the 

front of school to ease congestion. 

Thank you for your support with this.  

 

Year 9 Options 

It has been a pleasure to talk to so many Year 9 students 

about their potential option choices this week. They are 

clearly giving it some serious consideration and weighing 

up the information that has been shared by teachers.  

A reminder to all Year 9 students, parents and carers that 

our Options Evening is next Thursday 25th January. 

 

Year 13 PPEs 

Finally, well done to our Year 13 who have conducted 

themselves very well around PPEs this week. Good luck 

with the results. 

Take care, 

 Dr Andrew J Morrison (BA Hons, PGCE, MA, PhD) 

UPCOMING EVENTS ALL EVENTS 

SCHOOL TERM DATES 

Forthcoming Events 

THU 25 
JANUARY  Year 9 Options Evening 

6pm - 

8.30pm 

FRI 26 
JANUARY  Late Start for all year groups 9.15am 

WED 31 
JANUARY  

Intermediate Maths Challenge  

UCAS Entry Deadline  6pm 

MON 5 - THU 8  
FEBRUARY  

Guys and Dolls (Matinee only on 

Monday 5th for local schools) 
7-9pm 

FRI 9 
FEBRUARY  End of term 

3.15pm 

finish 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/furzeplatttheatre
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/furzeplattsenior/
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=The+PTFA&pid=41
https://www.linkedin.com/authwall?trk=gf&trkInfo=AQF9_V6ku4-wdgAAAXUswoFQyYkpaGsTvbcuScVxPhjzNpXbQfpVvWmtz3WqEsd09SvpX5mbPTXW1VFBmVNwr_jzEsrc0iNBb586055SxkJN2GeCjtmnesrsuvA_YcFqHwgqtho=&originalReferer=https://www.google.com/&sessionRedirect=https%3A%2F%2F
http://www.furzeplatt.com/calendar/?calid=4&pid=11&viewid=10
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/How to Find and Pay for Trips and Other Items in Parentmail.pdf
https://www.furzeplatt.com/_site/data/files/pdf/How to Find and Pay for Trips and Other Items in Parentmail.pdf
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Term+Dates&pid=184
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GUYS AND DOLLS JR 

We are delighted to announce our next school musical 

production is 'Guys and Dolls Jr', which will be performed by 

our talented students in our school Theatre between 

Tuesday 6th and Thursday 8th February 2024. In addition, 

there will be a matinee performance for students of local 

primary schools on Monday 5th February. 

Tickets cost £12 for adults, £5 for under 18s.  A range of 

refreshments will be available on the night. 

Be transported to the gambling dens of New York and the 

clubs of Cuba as our students perform Guys and Dolls Jr… 

Information about the duties of Ushers or Technical Team 

was sent out to parents of those students today, please do 

check ParentMail for more information if your son/daughter 

has volunteered to help out.  

 

THURSDAY 25
th

 JANUARY 
 

On Thursday 25
th
 January, we will be holding our 2024 Year 

9 Options Information Evening. This important evening is for 

students and parents to find out about the options process 

and to talk to different subject teachers about the wide 

range of courses that we offer at Furze Platt.  

There will be two talks explaining the options process, one 

at 6.00pm and the other at 6:45pm, with 2 Houses attending 

each talk (details of House timings below). After the talks 

have finished, which should last for approximately 30 

minutes, you will then be able to visit each subject stall in 

the English block where you can ask any questions you 

may have and find out more about how different subjects 

are taught and assessed.  
 

The timings for the talks are as follows:  

6.00pm: Eagle and Falcon Houses 

6:45pm: Hawk and Osprey Houses 
 

I look forward to welcoming you on Thursday 25
th
 January, 

in the Theatre. 
 

Miss L Stirling 

*Students in Years 10 and 11 are invited to help out at 

Options Evening, if you are happy for your son/daughter to 

take part please fill in the link sent via ParentMail earlier this 

week. Thank you. 

 

LATE START – FRIDAY 26
TH 

JANUARY 

 

Following our Year 9 Options Evening, there will be another 

9.15am start for students in all year groups.  Students 

should go straight to their first lesson instead of Form that 

day. 

 

 

YEAR 9 HISTORY TRIP TO IMPERIAL WAR 

MUSEUM  

MON 19
TH

 – WEDNESDAY 21
ST 

FEBRUARY 

 

The History department have organised a museum trip to 

the Imperial War Museum, London. This trip will be 

challenging, informative and engage students outside of 

their classroom environment. It will allow students to 

explore History in a real-world context and will help 

consolidate knowledge learnt this year, particularly the First 

World War unit. It is designed to help students gain real 

world understanding that cannot easily be taught in a 

classroom, strengthen their knowledge of the world around 

them and to generally enrich their school experience.  

This year the trip will run on three separate days. Your son/

daughter will need to attend only one day. Each class and 

student will be informed which days he or she needs to 

attend:  

• Monday 19
th

 February 2024 – 9F/Hi1 (Mr Constable), 9F/

Hi2 (Mr Wyles) and 9F/Hi3 (Miss Dempsey)  

• Tuesday 20
th

 February 2024 – 9P/Hi1 (Mr Constable), 

9P/Hi2 (Mr Wyles) and 9P/Hi3 (Mr Cantle)  

• Wednesday 21
st

 February 2024 – 9S/Hi1 (Mr Constable), 

9S/Hi2 (Mr Cantle) and 9S/Hi3 (Miss Dempsey)  

 

We will be travelling to and from the location by private hire 

coach. The total cost of the trip will be £14 including travel 

to and from the centre and activities. We ask that this be 

paid in full by Monday February 5
th

, 2024.  

Payment for the trip can be made via your ParentMail 

account no later than Monday February 5
th

, 2024. If your 

emergency contact phone number has changed recently, 

TICKETS ON SALE NOW! 

Cont. on page 3 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/furzeplatttheatre
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please ensure you email studentdetails@furzeplatt.net with 

the correct information. Please provide a packed lunch for 

your son/daughter as there will be no opportunity for 

students to get food at the site.  

As with any school trip, good behaviour is important to its 

success. Parents and students should be aware that if a 

student’s behaviour or attendance becomes unacceptable 

prior to the trip, then the school reserves the right to 

exclude them from the trip. This could in turn jeopardise 

any refund of monies paid to that date.  

Itinerary:  

Meet by the main entrance to school at 8:30am, outside 

reception in full school uniform for an 8:45am 

departure. We will be taking a coach from Furze Platt 

Senior School directly to London. We will be returning to 

school at 4:00pm at the latest. 

Students will be required to wear school uniform and 

are expected to uphold their appearance and school ethos 

throughout the trip.  

Students may want to bring a refillable water bottle to 

sustain them throughout the day. There will be no 

opportunity to get food at the site.  

If you have questions in the meantime, please contact 

Thomas.Constable@furzeplatt.net 

 

Mr T Constable, Teacher of History 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GCSE GEOGRAPHY FIELDWORK – FEBRUARY 

2024  

FIELDWORK RELATING TO STUDENTS COMPONENT 3 

EXAM PAPER (WORTH 30% OF FINAL GRADE)  

Fieldwork and investigation forms a core part of the GCSE 

Geography course. As part of the GCSE course students 

are required to sit an exam paper focused on Fieldwork 

and UK Geography, which totals 30% of their final grade. 

This year’s focus are Methodical approaches of Change 

Over Time (covered at FSC Juniper Hall) and Conceptual 

framework of Mitigating Risk (to be covered on the 

Maidenhead fieldtrip).  

To support students in producing high quality answers in 

this paper the Geography Department will run a one-day 

fieldtrip to Maidenhead town centre for all year 11 GCSE 

Geography students. The aim of the trip is to provide a 

framework for students to collect primary data on their local 

area. The fieldtrip will also equip students with unique 

experiences of fieldwork that they should be able to link to 

their wider geographical understanding and ability to follow 

the geographic enquiry process.  

During their Geography fieldwork experiences, students 

will conduct research and later produce a brief report after 

their trip based on their data collection and further 

research.  

The fieldwork will be on the following dates:  
 

• 11A/Gg1 – Mr Wellard’s Class – Monday 26
th 

February  

• 11B/Gg1 – Mr Harrison’s Class – Tuesday 27
th
 February  

• 11C/Gg1 – Mr Green’s Class – Wednesday 28
th
 February  

• 11D/Gg1 – Mr Jones’s Class – Thursday 29
th 

February  
 

Itinerary:  

Students will need to meet their teachers at 9.15am 

outside the school theatre. Once all together students 

and teachers will walk down to Maidenhead town 

centre together.  

Students will need to register in school that morning. 

Their class teachers will register them on arrival. We will 

be returning to school together by break 2 (approx. 

13.30pm). Students will be returning to their normal period 

5 lesson after returning to school. For any lessons that 

they miss, it is their responsibility to find out what work they 

have missed from speaking to their class teachers.  

Students will be required to follow the normal School 

Uniform dress code and are expected to uphold their 

appearance and school ethos. We recommend a warm/

rain coat (weather dependent). 

Students will need to bring a refillable water bottle and a 

packed lunch to sustain them throughout the day and a 

Pen and Pencil.   

There will be no cost for the trip.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 

contact me (joe.wellard-jeffs@furzeplatt.net).  

 

Mr Wellard-Jeffs, Head of Geography 

 

PAYMENT DEADLINES - REMINDERS 

 

• BRONZE, SILVER AND GOLD DUKE OF 

EDINBURGH AWARDS: Wednesday 31st January 

• YEAR 8 CONSERVATION TRIP TO WALES: Final 

Instalment due Friday 9th February 

 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
mailto:studentdetails@furzeplatt.net
mailto:Thomas.Constable@furzeplatt.net
mailto:joe.wellard-jeffs@furzeplatt.net
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DRAMA CLUB TRIP TO ELIZABETH 

HOUSE, COOKHAM 

Drama Club students in Years 7 and 8 finally managed to 

put on their delayed Christmas Show for the residents of 

Elizabeth House in Cookham today.  

In addition, students (and our Performing Arts staff) were 

able to spend time with the residents afterwards which they 

really enjoyed. 

Thank you to all at Elizabeth House for making us feel so 

welcome! 

 

 

YEAR 7 FOOTBALL 

 

Our Year 7 Football team took on The Piggott School in 

Wargrave for an exciting U12 away match on Tuesday 

evening in which they displayed all our ACHIEVE values. 

They played fantastically well in their first game and fought 

back from 2-0 down to draw the game 2-2.  

 

Among the highlights, Lewis Garrett saved a penalty in the 

opening half to keep the score close. Standout 

performances from Pablo Chicote Amigo, Patryk Kurenda 

and Thomas Ling kept the game tight and creative, which 

featured goals from Henry Harding and Patryk. 

The team: 

Jordan Parkinson  

Rhys Harris  

Lewis Garrett  

Ethan Garrett 

Pablo Chicote Amigo  

Freddie Faires  

Thomas Ling  

Henry Eckersley  

Jude Lyne  

Dom Terry  

Noah McLaughlin 

Henry Harding  

Clay Hart  

Patryk Kurenda  

YEAR 7 HANDBALL 

Great collaborative work this week from the class of 

7SGa2 led by Clay Hart in defensive structures for 

Handball.  

 

SPELLING BEE HOUSE COMPETITION 

STUDENT FINALS NEXT WEEK! 

• Monday - Year 7  

• Tuesday – Year 8 

• Wednesday – Year 9 

• Thursday – Year 10 

• Friday – Year 11 and 6th Form 

• 10 Happiness points for finalists 

• 25 Happiness points for winning 

team members. 

• 1000 points and treats for the winning House, 2nd: 

600 points, 3rd: 400 points, 4th: 200 points. 

• The top speller in each year will get a £10 Amazon 

voucher. 

STAFF SUPER SPELLERS 

It’s not just our students 

taking part in House 

competitions...here are the 

results of our Staff Spelling  

Bee House Competition: 

House Place Points 

1st (joint) Hawk 800 

1st (joint) Falcon 800 

3rd
 Eagles 400 

4th
 Osprey 200 

A special well done to the winning teams:  

Hawk – Mr Bahra,  Mrs Feather, Ms Malanchuk, Miss 
Fletcher, Mrs Budgett 

Falcon – Miss Dowell, Miss Carty, Mr Clarke, Ms Herrick 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
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Cont. on page 6 

SAFEGUARDING YOUR CHILDREN ONLINE 

 

This year Furze Platt has purchased access to an online 

safeguarding information platform for all parents.  Our 

Online Safety Hub provides parents with a wealth of 

information including in the following areas: 

• How to keep your child safe online 

• How to ensure best safety features are implemented on 

social media platforms 

• Understanding different social media platforms and their 

potential risks 

• How to manage screen time with your child 

• How to safeguard your child from online predators 

• How to monitor your child’s online activity 

 

This platform can be found here:  

 

As part of this platform parents also all have free access to 

parental controls on 2 devices within your home. These 

devices are advised to be mobile phones and/or home 

laptops, the company advise against placing on laptops 

bring brought into school as it may conflict with the filtering 

and monitoring systems used on the school network. 

 

This can be accessed via the link below:  

This will enable parents to: 

 

• Filter content  

• Monitor your child’s online activity 

• Set time limits for online use 

 

We hope you find these resources useful for supporting your 

child with their use of the internet. 

 

Miss Lewis, Deputy Headteacher 

Safeguarding and Interventions  

HTTPS://FURZEPLATT.ONLINESAFETYHUB.UK/  

QUSTODIO: PARENTAL CONTROLS MADE EASY 

TERM 3 CLUBS 2024 

Clubs for this term were sent out on, Friday15th  

December.  There were two emails, one for clubs and 

one for Academic Support Clinics.  Please do encourage 

your son or daughter to attend those of interest. Students 

in exam years are especially invited to attend any 

academic clinics in their chosen subjects. 
 

Please do not delete emails as new clubs may be added 

throughout the term and you will need to book via the 

original link. 

 

This week Gardening Club have been delighted to start a 

mini-orchard by the Year 7 playground by planting a 

jubilee plum tree.  

We thank Clare Matheson from Little Green Change who 

arranged the donation of the tree:  

SCHOOL CLUB LIST 

Tuesdays 

15.20 - 16.20 

S12 

All Years 

HTTPS://LITTLEGREENCHANGE.COM 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://furzeplatt.onlinesafetyhub.uk/
https://www.qustodio.com/en/30-days-school-special/?utm_source=internal&utm_medium=OSHub&utm_campaign=furzeplatt-uk
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=School+Clubs&pid=504&action=saved
https://littlegreenchange.com/
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We hope to plant more fruit trees in the near future! If 

students are interested in joining us please sign up on 

Evolve and come to S12 on Tuesday after 

school.  Remember we also count as part of the 

volunteering section of the Duke of Edinburgh Award.  

Cont. on page 

Gardening Club Team: 

Jack Taylor 

Alfie Wetherall 

Frayne Pinho 

George Longville 

Fred Fletcher 

Harry Blackwell 

Abigail Holmes 

Aleksandra  Gunia 

Wednesdays 

7.40 - 8.30 

Fitness Suite 

All Years 

YEAR 11 REVISION TIMETABLES AND HOW 

TO REVISE SESSIONS 

 

The Raising Achievement Department has been into every 

tutor and PSHE lesson over the past few weeks to deliver 

sessions on ‘Setting up a Revision Timetable’ and another 

on ‘How to Revise’. This has given every Year 11 student 

the opportunity to set themselves up with a an adaptable 

plan on when revision sessions will take place as well as 

walk and talk them through a revision session from 

highlighting key words to producing a mind-map or cue 

card, through to checking their learning with questions. If 

you would like to find out more, the PowerPoint 

presentations used are below. In addition, the links below 

show videos which can be used for students who may 

have missed the session or for any parent/carer who wants 

to know more. 

 

ACE YOUR EXAMS! 

 

We have added a link on our website to a presentation 

from Elevate Education called ‘Ace Your Exams’.  

All Year 11 students will be involved in these upcoming 

workshops. Please click the link below for more details. 

CREATING REVISION TIMETABLES 

HOW TO REVISE 

FIND OUT MORE 

FIND OUT MORE 

‘ACE YOUR EXAMS’ PRESENTATION 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://drive.google.com/file/d/15Qv59TZUvMhuJN-utl4c4itbHW_Cs0BQ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1qZ0IibYd-zMuBMTQszGfdCa6dUVm5V3S/view?usp=sharing
https://furzeplatt.sharepoint.com/sites/fp-coreinformationforstudents/Shared Documents/Forms/AllItems.aspx?FolderCTID=0x012000D993D664A2CC5941ABF15A08DB9AB0E1&id=%2Fsites%2Ffp%2Dcoreinformationforstudents%2FShared%20Documents%2FRaising%20Achievement%2FYe
https://furzeplatt.sharepoint.com/sites/fp-coreinformationforstudents/Shared Documents/Forms/AllItems.aspx?FolderCTID=0x012000D993D664A2CC5941ABF15A08DB9AB0E1&id=%2Fsites%2Ffp%2Dcoreinformationforstudents%2FShared%20Documents%2FRaising%20Achievement%2FYe
https://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Ace+Your+Exams+UK&pid=702
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 OLIVER EASON  

It was lovely to see alumnus Oliver Eason here working 

with Active Electrical Services, where he successfully 

applied for an apprenticeship.  

Great to see you enjoying your work Oliver! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us  Email: ptfa@furzeplatt.net 
 facebook.com/fpssptfa  Website: click here to access 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sign up here for our PTFA 200 Club - Monthly Donation: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

200 CLUB - MONTHLY DONATION 

REGISTER TODAY! 

1. JOIN THE 200 CLUB 

2. REGISTER WITH 

EASY FUNDRAISING 

3. LET US KNOW IF YOUR 

COMPANY OFFERS 

MATCHED FUNDRAISING 

ptfa@furzeplatt.net  

HOW CAN YOU SUPPORT YOUR CHILD’S SCHOOL? 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://donorbox.org/furze-platt-senior-school-ptfa-200-club-monthly
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/equusimports/
mailto:ptfa@furzeplatt.net
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CURRENT VACANCIES 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/news/?pid=16&nid=2
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
mailto:sarah.hemsley@furzeplatt.net
mailto:kiran.smith@furzeplatt.net
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CURRENT VACANCIES 

mailto:media@furzeplatt.net
https://www.furzeplatt.com/news/?pid=16&nid=2
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
http://www.teachmaidenhead.co.uk/
mailto:hr@furzeplatt.net
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